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Swaffham Town Council
Market, Events & Tourism Committee
Minutes of the Market, Events & Tourism Committee meeting held on Monday, 17th February 2020 at 6.00pm in the Council Chamber, Town Hall Swaffham.

Present:


Mr F Eagle
Councillors:

Mrs S Matthews, Mr I Pilcher, Mr K Sandle, Mr B Holmes, Mrs L Beech, Mr S Bell
Non-Councillors: 

Miss K Wells,  Mr P Cross, Ms H Robinson 
Town Clerk:

Mr R Bishop
Project Officer:

Mrs S Dent
Market Superintendent:
Mrs R Ostler
Members of the Public
0
1 Apologies for absence.

Mr H Eagle – prior commitment

2 Declarations of interest - for items included on the Agenda 
6.01pm - The meeting was adjourned for public participation.

6.02pm - the meeting was resumed. 
3 Minutes
The minutes of the Market, Events & Tourism Committee meeting on 20th January 2020 were agreed and signed by the Chairman as an accurate record of the meeting.  
There were two amendments:  numbering of Section 6 and corrections to text. 
4 Report on outstanding actions agreed at previous meetings

· Review licences of four traders currently selling cut flowers

The traders have resolved issues and will continue for present.

· Christmas Light Switch on – confirmed for Sunday 6th December

· Grant application for Dads Army Day has been made.
· Deputy Clerk to adapt the advert in the CDC into a flier promoting Swaffham and send email to coach companies.  The Deputy Clerk has in hand.

· How to promote Swaffham as a Tourist Hub has been added to the March 2020 agenda.
5 Report from the Town Clerk regarding Market issues - with input from the Market Superintendent:

General report on Bad Weather etc
The Market Superintendent has the final call on the safety of the Market on the day. The weather forecast would have to be extremely severe for the Market to be called off in advance of Saturday. 
In 99% of cases, each trader is be able to decide for themselves if in their opinion it would be safe to trade or not. When it would be very difficult for a canvass stall to trade, someone such as ABC Butchers, or traders that use a trailer or vehicle as part of their stall might be fine.  Other traders may choose to trade by setting up in a slightly different way to normal. 
The Market Superintendent has the option to end the market early if conditions deteriorate. It most cases it is unfair to stop all traders from trading when conditions would affect some traders more than others. One exception could be heavy snowfall and severe blizzard type conditions. 

On Saturday 15th February the windy conditions were forecast but were not sufficient to cause structural damage in the Swaffham area, this was why it was left to each individual traders on this occasion to decide whether to trade or not.
	In future if there is a Met Office RED warning the market will be called off.


Communication / Public Information

In terms of getting the message out there, the Council use social media and are looking to link the Market Superintendent’s Twitter feed to the Market’s Facebook page to keep everyone right up to date. 
Some traders have access to our Facebook Page to put a message directly on there, in fact anyone on Facebook, providing they are not blocked, can link a message to the Facebook Page to update the situation.  
The Chairman emphasised that IF are putting things on to Social Media please make sure that it’s clear, e.g. not just ‘auction’ not happening but which auction.
Market Terms & Conditions
The Town Clerk recommended that Swaffham adopts the same system as Bury St Edmunds.  Traders are able to trade for 52 weeks but only pay for 48 weeks.  This leaves 4 ‘free’ weeks so that IF had to shut the market it would count as one of their ‘free’ weeks.
	It was agreed to put the New Market Terms & Conditions on the Agenda for March 2020.  The Town Clerk to circulate details of what is proposed.  


Parking on Market Place on Saturday

Concern was expressed that when there is a major reduction in the number of stalls on the market it can end up with no real market but also no access to parking.
Whether the market is taking place or not, legally, the Market Place shouldn’t be used for parking on Saturday, the TRO states that it is closed on a Saturday and this is on the signage.
However, practically this is not known to be enforced.  On Saturday the whole market was on part of the Market Place and the rest was part open for parking.  No safety problems resulted.
5.1 Changes to Licences
None to Report
5.2 New Casual Traders
No new Casual Traders to report
5.3 MTI Stalls report on review
See Appendix 1
Way forward

Expect that Watton won’t continue to use contractors either but yet to confirm.

The Town Clerk has made representations to Breckland that the 10 stalls are split between the 2 towns and that the grant underspend from the ‘ground anchors’ is used to purchase another trailer.  Then both towns would have 5 stalls each so can use separately or one can use all if needed.

It was suggested that canopies should be repaired professionally and to review if is economical to repair or better to replace.

6 Reports from Market Trader Representatives

6.1 Saturday Market and Auction

Cllr feedback from Lawrence (socks & underwear) that he was struggling and is concerned that Market Terms & Conditions are not onerous.  There is a general trend on markets for ‘non-food’ items to do less well than consumables and this is a quiet time of year as well.  The Market Superintendent explained that all stalls can give a months notice if wish to leave so not tied into a long term agreement.
6.2 Friday market

None

6.3 Poultry Auction

Mr F Eagle.  The Poultry Auction has been very busy since started up again this year.  People are happy to travel to his Auction and he is keen to keep pushing wider Swaffham so that they benefit as well.
7 Report on Events

7.1 VE Day Plans
· STC have applied for £500 from Breckland Council towards costs of VE Day Event.  Other groups have also applied: Iceni and Nicholas Hammond and Swaffham Town FC.
· STC have started to discuss the staffing requirements with the Town Council staff. Need a list of the jobs/tasks for the day itself starting from the road closure, through to the clearing up and re-opening of the road. Putting barriers and signage out or up and taking them down again from all areas. Putting Chairs and tables out on the Market Place and in the Assembly Rooms. Dealing with issues at the Church, at the Assembly Rooms, at the Buttercross and in the Town Centre generally. Unlocking electric supply and securing at the end of the day. Risk assessments, staff/volunteer briefing etc. Volunteer groups, who is liaising with them, do they all know what they are doing on the day, if not who does know, as they will need to control this on the day?  

· Event planning is progressing well and all were confident that above issues will be addressed.  

· Meeting 20th February which should confirm running order etc.

7.2 Sheep Fair
· Saturday 23rd May
Repeat of last year but hoping for more sheep.  Focus will again be on named native breeds, sheep & meat.  Will encourage local shops to get involved.
7.3 Dad’s Army
· Sunday 13th September 2020.  

· Next meeting Monday 24th February.
· Applied for £500 from Breckland Council for funding towards this event as coincides with Battle of Britain.

· Committee meeting monthly.  

Will look for sponsorship (local business) and possible grants (Tesco, Waitrose, Windfarm).

Miss K Wells is hosting hog roast to fund raise at the Market Cross Café.
Will charge for stalls on same basis as Xmas (£30 traders, £45 food)

The Project Officer will book stalls & entertainment.
Committee members are liaising with shops to encourage them to join in.
8 Report on Business & Tourism Issues
Retail Forum

A Retail Forum meeting for Swaffham was facilitated by Breckland Council at the White Hart Pub recently – Mr K Oliver is the new Chair of this Group.  Councillors have been told that they cannot attend the meeting.  Issues raised are as follows:
· The group currently don’t have a constitution or formal aims & objectives.  This makes it very difficult to consider working with them.  Concerned that they will just duplicate what is being done elsewhere.
· It was proposed to send a letter to Breckland –welcoming the initiative but expressing concern that it will encourage working in silos with different groups working on the same areas.  Need significant cooperation between the groups so don’t duplicate effort. Communication is vital if town is to benefit.  Request progress report.
	It was agreed to send a letter as outlined above to Cassie Ruffell (cc Tracey Miller) & copy in Breckland Councillors.


Car Park Review

The Breckland Council review of the limited car parking in Swaffham is coming up on 2 March 2020.  The Mayor, Chair  of the Transport Committee and The Town Clerk will represent Swaffham Town Council.

The Town Clerk reported that there has been a very positive response to new system in the town.  The main decision will be whether the maximum stay should remain at 2 hours or move to 3.  There is understood to be considerable support for the latter.  

9 Late or urgent matters at the Chairman’s discretion
Swaffham Carnival.  No further information or update received. 
10 Next Meeting
Monday, 16th March 2020, 6pm
To be placed on the March agenda.

· Review of Terms of Reference of Market, Events & Tourism Committee

To consider recommending any proposed changes to Full Council. e.g. if the day to day Market issues should be dealt with by a by-monthly Market Sub-Committee meeting, who would continue to report to this Committee on a by-monthly basis.
· How to promote Swaffham as a Tourist Hub.
· Swaffham Market Tenant Mix.
The Market Supervisor presented a summary of the current market mix for consideration at the next meeting.
· Amendment to Swaffham Market Terms & Conditions.
· VJ Day 2020
To be added if Armed Forces Covenant Grant application is successful
Meeting Closed:




Chairman……………………………
Appendix 1

MTI Stalls
Condition – Review 12 February 2020

Have reviewed condition of all of stalls and taken photos.  

Canopies

· 6 which have had the most use have small holes around the corners & centre-sides.

· The other 4 have had less use and while there are some holes much fewer.

· Don’t feel that the condition has deteriorated much in the last couple of months.  SINCE issue was raised with the Contractors. 

· Propose to use sail tape to repair existing holes.

Frames

· The ‘ring pulls’ break but are being replaced.  

· Some of nuts also coming loose but being replaced.

· One of ‘laterals’ has bent, happened when in use and lifted by the wind (did have the correct number of weights on it).  

· The frames do have a 5 year guarantee so will raise this with supplier.

Trailer / kit

· Checked contents of trailer, all present except: 

· 2 tables missing

· 6 circular weights missing

Service

· Contract has worked well.  The team have always turned up on time and been very helpful and flexible.  Good contact and liaison.

Gazebo Supplier (Gala Tent)

Initial response from the supplier was that the damage was caused as the canopies weren’t being removed each time were used.  Offered a 10% discount on replacements.  CS will follow this up pointing out

· Some of canopies had 1 or 2 small holes when arrived.

· Some of holes are clearly caused by use and where ‘reinforcing patches’ are not big enough.

· Speaking to other market traders with similar kit they don’t remove the canopy each time.

Future

· With some TLC, and reduced use from May 2020, expect existing canopies to remain usable.

· Have applied to Breckland Council for the £12k MTI funding.  Expect response in March.

· Watton TC haven’t decided future yet.
Sue Dent, Project Officer
Initials: _____     


